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CANADA WITHDRAWS FROM THE

INTERNATIONAL WHALING CONVENTION AND COMMISSIO N

The Secretary of State for External Affairs ,
Dr . Mark MacGuigan, and the Minister of Fisheries and Oceans,
Roméo LeBlanc, announced today that Canada has deposite d
a notice of withdrawal from the 1946 International Convention
for the Regulation of Whaling and from the International
Whaling Commission (IWC) established thereunder . This
notice was transmitted today to the Government of the USA
as the depositary government under the Convention .

In making the announcement the Ministers noted
that this action follows an intensive review of Canada's
whaling policy . The decision to conduct this review was
taken prior to the 1980 annual meeting of the IWC in light
of the changing composition and operations of the IWC and
recent efforts to renegotiate the 1946 Convention .

The major conclusions reached in the course of the
review were as follows :

(1) The 1946 Whaling Convention was intended
to "provide for the proper conservation of
whale stocks and thus make possible the
orderly development of the whaling industry" .
Canada signed the Convention in 1946, when
Canadians were engaged in commercial whaling .
Since the Canadian Government banned commercial
whaling in 1972, Canada no longer has any
direct interest in the whaling industry or
in the related activities of the IWC .

(2) Canadian participation in the IWC has been
aimed at ensuring the conservation of whales
and the regulation of their harvest on the
basis of the best scientific evidence avail-
able . This approach has led to considerable
improvement in the conservation regime for
whale stocks on a world-wide basis .
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